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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S

	FROM:  Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer

DEPT:    Information & Training Unit

PHONE:      (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:  www.odpem.org.jm


NEWS RELEASE

ISSUED ON:  Monday, September 3, 2007 at 10:45 a.m.

Sea Water on Palisadoes Road

The Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) has been advised that sea swells associated with Hurricane Felix has rendered the Palisadoes Road leading to the Norman Manley International Airport almost impassable at this time. The National Works Agency (NWA) is aware of and monitoring the situation.

Motorists are advised to proceed with extreme caution when traveling along this road.

The Meteorological Service of Jamaica has placed the country under a Tropical Storm Watch as a result of Hurricane Felix that is presently south of Jamaica and moving towards the west. Despite the fact that Hurricane Felix is not a direct threat to Jamaica at this time, the ODPEM implores the public to remain in a state of readiness until the watch is lifted.

Contact: Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer, kmorris@odpem.org.jm

---END---











